
December AD Board Report 

 

Hello Warriors, the basketball season is up and running for the boys and girls high school 

season.  The girls started their season our first as we started the season against St. John.  We came up 

short with this game but played hard.  Then the girls went out and played two tournaments.  One in 

McClean Co and one in Jamestown.  Currently their record is 3-5 in the young season.  We have a lot of 

young girls stepping up and making big plays.   We hope to ride this two-game winning streak against 

ranked Four Winds. 

The boys season kicked off against last year’s state qualifier St. John.  St John shot the lights out 

on their home court.  Everything the put up it went in.  We kicked off in our home opener with a win 

against Midkota.  Highlight of the night is was when Paul Thiele drove to the basket on a break way with 

a one-handed slam.  The following night, the boys went to Standing Rock for a long road trip. We came 

up short with a 62-69 lose.  Tonight, December 17 we will play Larimore at home.  Hoping we can keep 

the home court momentum going and go into break with a win.  Currently the boys are 1-2.  Goal is to 

get a good seed in the district tournament and get to regionals.   

Have a good Christmas Break Warriors 

 

  


